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The Finance and Economics Committee supports the provision of information appropriate and sufficient to States
members for the purpose of informed strategic policy-making. However, the Committee does not believe that the
scrutiny by the States of every single item of expenditure relating to travel and entertaining – the majority of
which would relate to associated training – is the best use of States Members’ valuable time, particularly given
that such expenditure relates to such a small fraction (amounting to approximately one per cent) of total net
revenue expenditure.
 
The Shadow Public Accounts Committee (PAC) is the body recently established by the States to scrutinize such
areas of expenditure and value for money issues. It is therefore recommended that it would be preferable to refer
such expenditure for a professional review and to report to the States thereon in due course.
 
The Committee is aware that the provision of the level of data required by the proposition could be in
contravention of the Data Protection (Jersey) Law 1987.
 
In addition, whilst a level of detail regarding expenditure exists on the States financial information system, the
detail is not to the level demanded by the proposition and would incur not insignificant costs in collation,
verification and reporting to the States, as a time when the States and the public are asking for bureaucracy to be
reduced. For all of the above reasons, the Committee does not support the proposition.


